










MARGARET WARD 
Superintendent/ CEO 

TYLER MORAN 
Assistant Superintendent 

March 13, 2020 

"Preparing Today's Leamer for Tomorrow" 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

AL LEIMAN 
Secretary-Treasurer 

This afternoon the Interlake School Division learned that Manitoba Education & Training has 

decided to suspend classroom teaching in schools effective March 23, 2020 for three weeks, 

including the week of spring break. This will allow time for families, educators and school 

divisions to plan for alternative arrangements while the number of presumptive and confirmed 

cases of the coronavirus COVID-19 remains low. 

Schools will operate as normal during the week of March 16th to 20th
, with the exception of the 

following, which have been suspended until further notice: 

• All extra-curricular events

• All field trips

• All continuing education courses

• All facility bookings with the exception of daycares located in schools

Staff and students who are ill are asked to stay home, regardless of recent travel. For the most 

up-to-date recommendations from Public Health Officials in Manitoba regarding self-monitoring 

and self-isolation, please visit: www.gov.mb.ca/health/coronavirus/ 

Our schools will continue to follow public health protocols for reporting illnesses, rely on advice 

from the regional health authorities and ensure adherence to the Personal Health Information Act 

(PHIA). Public Health Officials are responsible for reporting new positive cases of COVID-19. 

We know that the situation around COVID-19 is rapidly evolving. Further updates regarding 

programming in ISD will be posted online at www.interlakesd.ca 

Sincerely, 
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Margaret Ward 

Superintendent/CEO 

Interlake School Division 

192 - 2nd Ave. N. (PTH 67) Stonewall, Manitoba R0C 220 

Telephone: 204-467-5100 Fax: 204-467-8334 Website: www.interlakesd.ca 




